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A Message from Pastor Gary … 

         Growing Up 

 

 

One of the interesting things about human 

beings is that we are always trying to solve 

problems. A child before she learns to speak 

has the problem of communication. Once 

the child learns to speak she thinks she has 

solved the problem of life. She thinks that 

because she can tell you what she wants she 

should get it, but now there exists a new 

problem. Even though she can tell you, there 

may be another reason why she can’t have 

what she wants.  

 

Later, when she is an adolescent, she may 

be aware that adults seem to know 

something about life that she doesn’t, 

something that she can’t figure out, but 

something. What is it that adults know?  

 

Could it be that no matter how much you 

love, work, laugh, cry, and be responsible; 

you still don’t know what may happen next 

or how it will all work out? Adults live in the 

tension of functionality and humility. We 
accept it and learn to be reasonably content 

in it. We solve problems all the time, yet we 

know that there will be another and another 

and another. Problem solving is as futile as it 

is necessary. We have shed the youthful skin 

that still holds open the hope of fixing all the 

problems of life once and for all. We have 

learned to be happy in the struggle. That’s 

the secret. That’s what our children don’t 

know, but one day they will. 
 

 

Christians are not immune to the cycle of 

life that is common to all. We do have an 

advantage though, a loving God who will 

never leave us or forsake us. Maybe the 

best thing that we can teach our children as 

they grow into maturity is to take advantage 

of their advantage. 

 

Pastor Gary Costa 
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Council Corner …      

 

Council Corner – February 2023 

There’s a lot going on at Peace and we had another packed agenda for our February Council 

Meeting. 

 

I’m really excited about our momentum and am happy to share a few highlights. 

 

1. Council has voted to adopt 2 goals for 2023. 

• Meaningfully increase our engagement with the local community by offering 3 new 

or expanded events before year-end with every council member participating in at 

least 2 out of the 3. 

 

• Establish a stronger social media presence with each committee providing at least 1-

post per month (except for Finance) to grow our visibility by 20-30% over our 

December 2022 baseline. 

  

2. Our committees are busy with many exciting plans for the spring and summer including 

a community Easter Egg Hunt, Pickleball Wednesday’s, Bible School, a Craft Show and 

Marketplace in the pavilion and much more.  Contact any council member or committee 
lead for how to get involved. 

 

3. We have a newly elected Audit Committee. Thank you to Grace Grim, Mary Snyder 

and Nancy Cygan for agreeing to fill this important role for our congregation. 

 

 

In Peace, 

Heidi Gerth, Council President  
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Important upcoming dates … 
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Peace Bulletin Board … Announcements 
 

 

Spring Special Offering Envelope Designations are: 

Mid-Week Lent – Lutheran Disaster Relief 

Maundy Thursday – F.I.S.H. 

Good Friday – RamPacks 

Easter – Peace Lutheran Church 

  

 

 

 

Join us Wednesday evenings, beginning March 1st for a soup and bread 

dinner at 6:00PM; followed by the Holden Evening Prayer Service.  

 

A sign-up sheet is in the narthex, if you can bring a soup or bread dinner to 

share. 

 

Looking forward to seeing you on the following Wednesdays during 

Lent:  March 1, 8, 15, 22 and 29. 

  

 

Philadelphia Phillies Game – Saturday, June 10th 

The Lunch Bunch is sponsoring a bus trip to a Philadelphia Phillies game. 

Cost = $85, which includes transportation and game ticket. 

• Bus leaves Peace at 1:30pm. 

• Arrive Citizens Bank Park at 3pm. 

• Game time is 4:05pm. 

• Return to Peace about 9pm. 

Contact Grace Lloyd, if you have questions. 

Email – gracelloyd@yahoo.com 

Phone – 610-972-3172 

Feel free to invite friends or neighbors! 

Sign-up sheet is in the narthex. 
  

 

Special Announcement:  A special worship service will be held on  

Sunday, April 23rd with Dr. Ted Ewing, Director of Pastoral Care at The 

Community Rockhill.  Special worship times:  8:15am and 11:00am. 

  

 

Please be aware that the deadline for the submissions for Peace’s April 

Newsletter will be Friday, March 24.  Newsletter submissions can be 

emailed to the Peace office at: adminassistant@peace-tohickon.org 
  

 

Altar Flower Sponsorship Chart is posted outside the coat room. Please 

sign up on the date you would like to honor or in memory of a loved one.  

Please keep in mind, the flowers used for worship are sponsored exclusively 

by the membership.  Thank you for your continued support. 
  

mailto:gracelloyd@yahoo.com


100 Old Bethlehem Road | Perkasie, PA 18944 | 215-257-3294 

6 

 

 
 

Hello Friends,  

 

We are officially in ALL of the Pennridge schools! We are now serving 224 children weekly. 

We just had a large pack where we included enough food for each child to have 5 breakfasts, 

5 lunches and several snacks to cover the 5-day break.  

 

We are still working out of three pantries; St. Paul's UCC, Blooming Glen Mennonite and 

Souderton Brethren in Christ. As our numbers grow, this makes food buying and distribution 

very labor intensive.  

 

Our food buyer has been conscientious about watching prices and designing menus that keep 

a normal 2-day weekend's bag at $8 or less. This involves shopping at several different stores, 

including Amazon online, and Sam's Club, with the closest one being in Willow Grove. WE 

ARE LOOKING FOR PEOPLE WITH LARGE TRUCKS OR VANS TO PICK UP FOOD. 

These pickups are not scheduled much ahead of time, so we need people who would be able 

to be called on with only a few days' notice.  

 

We are also looking for people to deliver the bins to the schools. This would involve picking 

up the bins from one of the pantries and delivering them to the schools, usually sometime on 

a Thursday or a Friday morning.  

 

Our donations have been holding strong, with several monthly donors for whom we are so 

thankful! Also, the local churches continue to support RamPacks, and we have had sizeable 

donations two years in a row from the Sellersville Belles softball tournament and the Rams 

Pinthouse and Rooftop Lounge Christmas event. We are looking forward to another sizeable 

donation from St. Michael's Fasnacht sale. Last year's profits were amazing!  

 
Our future plans are to move to a facility where we could store ALL of the food, as well as 

pack for ALL of the schools! So, if YOU know of a location for that, PLEASE reach out.  

Enjoy this unseasonably warm winter weather if you are in PA.  

 

And as always, thank you for your support and prayers,  

Donna Huff  

RamPacks Board President  
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Peace Bulletin Board … Recent Thank You Letters to Us: 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Dear Peace – Tohickon Lutheran Church, 

 

Thank you for your gift of $25.00 to ELCA 

World Hunger. 

 

Thank you for your gift of $60.00 to Lutheran 

Disaster Response. 

 

Thank you for your gift of $735.00 to Lutheran 

Disaster Response. 

 

Thank you for your generous gift of $25.00 to 

the ministries of the Evangelical Lutheran 

Church in America. 

 

Thank you for your generous gift of $26.50 to 

The ministries of the Evangelical Lutheran 

Church of America. 
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